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            Stories from the Streets     December 2013

The Newsletter of Stourbridge Street Pastors

Much has happened since the last Newsletter in late summer and here are a few highlights….

Management Changes!
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The main headline news ‘internally’ is that Alice Grennan is stepping down as Co-ordinator, after many years of sacrificial and hard work! The great news is that Alice is staying on as a Street Pastor, so we haven’t lost her totally! With that in mind, therefore, we are so pleased to welcome Alison Underwood to the team! Alison will be taking over from Alice from 1st January and [image: image6.jpg]


as you can see they are working hard at the hand-over! Alison says “It is with much excitement that I approach the prospect of being part of the Stourbridge Street Pastors team.  I feel that God has led me to these new challenges I will face in the new year and look forward to being part of your team…. (and) to supporting and expanding the face of the church on our streets.”

Alison will be responsible for the day-to-day operations of the project, maintaining high levels of communication and will be the main point of contact as well as the ‘face’ of street pastors for our team and all our partners.
There have also been some other changes in the Management Team, with both Joca Rogerson & Clive Dudbridge stepping down (but staying as Street Pastors – once in never allowed out!). Both Joca and Clive were also in the original team that set up Street Pastors, so having a well-deserved change! Thank you both…..This then has meant that Phil Jones has taken over as Chair of Trustees and the Management Team, who along with Carl Wright, are the last survivors of the first one. For your information therefore, the new team is:

Phil Jones (Chair), Carl Wright (Vice Chair), John Sloan (Secretary), Louise Tout (Marketing & PR), David Watts (Treasurer), Maggie Watts (Prayer) and Alison Underwood (Co-ordinator). Do please pray for them as they keep us in order!
In the Movies!

We now have an even more improved website to look at and explore. Please do go and take a look and especially take 6 minutes of your time to view our information video with some familiar faces in leading roles!! Check it out at:

http://stourbridge.streetpastors.org.uk/media/videos/
Life begins at 40!!

It’s taken some time, but we’ve now done it – got over 40 wonderful Street Pastor volunteers on the streets. Only a few weeks ago we commissioned another 6 at an inspiring service, hosted by Fr Pat McKinney at Our Lady and All Saints Church. James Treasure, Chair of Churches Together in Stourbridge,  spoke about the Church, breathing in God’s love and breathing it out again over our town. It was certainly a message that resonated with all present and especially the 6 new recruits, who are:

Jon Cooper Bethel Chapel
Jill Nicholls St Mary’s Kingswinford
Beverley De Gregorio Our Lady and All Saints Church
Trevor Shackleton Crestwood Free Church
Michael Holt St John’s Dudley wood
Helen Fish Christ Church Lye
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It’s such a privilege and a blessing too, to have even more churches in our area supporting us this way as we want to ‘breath life back again’ into our community. A huge thank you to everyone involved in what we do, and we are also grateful to Bob Dimmock (Dudley Safe & Sound DMBC), Diane McNulty (Health Improvement NHS Dudley) and Sgt Ade George (W Mids. Police) who gave testimony at our Commissioning service to the difference we are making on the streets.

Local Support
We are humbled to have such great support from different organisations and bodies, practically and financially. Thank you to the CIF Community Initiative Fund who gave us £400 towards patrol supplies and the following photo shows Bob Jones (West Midlands Police & Crime Commissioner - PCC) and Cllr Barbara Sykes handing over a further cheque for £350 towards the 12-month subscription for the Town Link Radio Agreement (which we should start using over Christmas). Indeed Both Bob and Barbara came out as Observers with us that evening, and Cllr Judy Foster (Assistant PCC), who took the photo, joined our prayer team for while.

Also, despite us objecting to their proposed 24 hour licensing hours, and (along with others) getting them to reduce them, we’re pleased to say Tesco have given us a massive £750 donation to our running costs, for which we are very grateful.
Christmas Patrols

As normal, we will have teams out in the town over the Christmas period and will be linking up with the Temporary Medical Injuries Unit set up by the Police. We are out on:

Thursday 19th December

Friday 20th December

Saturday 21st December (when we will be continuing our tradition of handing out sweets and chocolate Santas to doormen and staff in the pubs/clubs and take-aways)

Thursday 26th December (Boxing Day)

Tuesday 31st December (New Years Eve)

We’d appreciate your prayers for our volunteers who are giving up their family time to be out there, and also would welcome anyone to join our prayer team who are also making a huge sacrifice in keeping our work in prayer – do contact us if you can – we do still need some volunteers.

And now for some stories that reflect the appreciation we receive from the streets……

From the town…
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Throughout the night there were a number of random conversations with young people who had connected with Street Pastors on previous patrols. Carl met two young people who recognised him as someone who he had helped when previously they were “off their heads.”

A Doorman at The Crispin commented on how much better the town was with Street Pastors patrolling. He had seen a woman in some distress and was troubled that he could not go across to help her when a SP patrol came by and instantly helped her out.
 A girl coming out of Lloyds stopped to affirm what we were doing. It was a mid length conversation; she feels that the world would be a better place if more did what we do.

 A girl who was given flip flops was also extremely grateful for the food voucher previously given to her and said she was now in a much better ‘place’

 A young man thanked us for helping him three years ago, when he was very drunk.  He thought our help had “saved his life”.
 and finally, in January the team came across a homeless man in Market Street…“He was hungry, thirsty and cold. We went back to the base to get a sleeping bag, hot drinks and biscuits for him. Later at the BP garage we asked to buy some sandwiches, as this is what the man had wanted. We were invited in and provided, free of charge, with a little bundle of sandwiches and sausage rolls that were near date that we could give to him....What a gift!”

 From the Parks….
Here’s a long report from one evening, and if you ever wonder why we do this stuff – here’s an answer:
 It was a warm Friday evening, and our team approached a couple of lads sat on a bench. Before long others came over to join us until there must have been around 15 youngsters in all, chatting together – and with us - in a casual way. We’d been chatting with individuals about their lives and aspirations for over half an hour, when out of the blue it occurred to one of the lads to ask what we did and why. When we told him we were there to look out for them and to help them in any way we could, he simply couldn’t believe it. He couldn’t believe that we would do this in our own time –and for free! - even though we all had jobs as well!  He wouldn’t let it drop so eventually we explained that we were Christians and that’s why we cared.  He then told us that he was an atheist - that God had never answered his prayers. His family had a lot of problems and God had never helped them. He seemed to change and get very serious, displaying a have a very negative outlook on life with little or no hope. He had no family home – they’d been evicted and were staying with relatives - no job, no money no prospects! He just wanted to get drunk – what else was there?? We continued to speak to most of the large group – lads and girls - and the next 2 hours were filled with relaxed and quite deep and lengthy conversations about life and work, hopes and fears as well as faith. Many of them had bottles of beer/cider with them and while some were drinking a lot, others didn’t drink much at all – they were too interested in chatting to us! By 10.30pm however it was quite dark so we decided we should go, and as we left we were invited to come back again as they had more questions for us….We said we’d be around every Friday…and we were,  but as it turned out these particular youngsters did not re-appear until about six weeks later.
On this 2nd occasion, one of the team who had been present at the first meeting was there, and she was able to witness the change she saw in the lads. She explained “they immediately took the conversation up from where it had been left off – and straight onto spiritual matters. Again many issues were discussed, questions asked, advice given etc.. Their tone (when not larking about) was serious & respectful and there was no ridicule. They listened carefully & hushed-up silly interjections from other members of the group. The lad who had said he was atheist was no longer negative towards life – he had sorted himself out and had got onto a college course – his whole attitude was changed – he was much more positive - and after being out of work for a year he was determined to carry on and not give up. He was articulate and without the drink he carried on a very intelligent conversation.
Another lad who had got very drunk on the previous occasion, and who had wanted to join the army, but did not believe this was possible, had later learned of a girl he knew who had managed to get into the army, and so this had spurred him on to try harder. He got off the drink and the drugs and joined a gym - was jogging every day …an amazing turn around..
Basically every one of the 8 spoken to on the second occasion seemed more positive about life and was signed up for something or other – apprentiships/college courses etc..
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Thank you all for your amazing support for what we do – we look forward to doing more in 2014….

Prayer Requests:

· For the 6 newly recruited Street Pastors
· For Alison as she takes up her new role as Co-ordinator
· For some of our brothers and sisters

· BETSY – Getting the strength back in legs now which could take some could take a further 6 months to fully recover 

· BONITA: – Thank God, Bonita is out of brace and doing well - looking for work. 
· IAN -  Coping with ‘parkinsons’ but now has unknown kidney problem.  Pray for him.

· For the Christmas Chocolates that we are giving away again this year to venues and door staff – may it be a blessing that encourages the question why!
Upcoming dates:
22nd January: Our Quarterly Prayer meeting with Churches Together at a venue to be decided – please contact us. 
For more information e-mail: stourbridge@streetpastors.org.uk, or ring us on 07910 641 833.

A Very Happy Christmas and blessed New Year to you all!


